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Overview

Welcome to Beyond the Formula VII, the seventh in a series of conferences designed to aid those of us who practice the craft of teaching mathematics to become more effective teachers of introductory statistics.  As we have planned each of these conferences we have sought to address four basic issues: 1) the curriculum of the introductory statistics course, 2) teaching techniques and methodologies, 3) the evolving technology available to the teacher, and 4) applications that will help our students to see the value of statistics in the world in which they live. 

While each of these four issues will receive some attention this year, our primary focus will be on technology and its impact on the curriculum of an introductory statistics course. Presenters will be talking about computers and the Internet, software and hardware, searching, using and evaluating course design and data gathering and more. We believe we have put together a program that will provide a wealth of material that you can use in your classroom to make your statistics course a better course and you a better teacher.  Our presenters come armed with the practice and expertise that gives promise of an unforgettable conference.  


Our two-day conference has four general sessions. In the two keynote addresses Paul Velleman will be speaking about simplifying the curriculum of a statistics course and learning how to think statistically.  Michael Larsen will address the use of technology to connect the various topics of statistics.  Will our students be prepared to use the statistics they learn from us when they work in business and industry?  Roger Hoerl will propose the necessary key objectives for statistics education in his after dinner talk.

Each of the four breakout or small group sessions has three different alternatives giving you a total of twelve choices. Robert Carver will discuss teaching statistical concepts using computational software while Michael Larsen suggests teaching using the Internet and John McKenzie will present still another approach involving Microsoft Excel.  Webster West leads a session on Java applets and another on WebStat, freely available he says on the Web. Ginger Rowell also leads us to the Web to build a statistics digital library. At the heart of statistics is variability, a topic that will be addressed in two different ways, first by Sterling Hilton using a variety of approaches and then by Floyd Bullard who reaches back into history for a look at the classic "German Tank Problem". Floyd also will speak about the subjectively of hypothesis tests. Roger Hoerl will help us to understand the importance of the Six Sigma initiative and how we might incorporate elements into our own courses. No conference would be complete without a look at selecting and using data sets and that's the task we've given to John McKenzie and Joe Gallo for their presentations.

Our planning committee feels that a special treat this year will be the Friday panel discussion that promises to deal creatively with the interplay of technology and curriculum, a focus that fits well with the theme of the conference. The panelists will share their ideas and react to each other just as we hope all the participants will do throughout the conference. If that happens we can all feel rewarded by the knowledge that we have moved the level of statistics education up a significant notch. 


The Committee: Pat, Pam, Mark, Jann, Dave, Bob.      
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